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GATEWAY AS A LEADER

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS (Matt Janisin)

Academic Operations

Open registration for Summer and Fall semesters has begun. Academic Operations
and the scheduling office is responsible for building and producing the course section
offerings for the district for each academic term. For the 24/25 academic year, this
included 8552 course section deliveries and 1664 conflict free academic blocks.

Pre Run/Cancel for Summer 2024 will take place on April 17 & April 24, 2024, this effort
is to help ensure schools look at the enrollment numbers of their section offerings and
make appropriate decisions based on the College’s efforts to best align section offerings
with student demand. A variety of decisions may be completed during this time,
including; canceling, stacking, pending, and tweaking section offerings. This process is
also helpful with creating a final Run/Cancel meeting on April 29 that is efficient and
productive.

Textbook selection for the 24/25 academic year closed in mid March. Follett is ordering
and updating all textbook and supply information. Academic Operations is working on a
RFP for the Campus Bookstores to ensure we are providing programs that help reduce
textbook costs for students and ensure they have the textbook on the first day of class.

Burlington Center
https://www.wisn.com

with 19 college credits in Fire/EMS and his technical diploma
in EMT prior to high school graduation. He was able to
accomplish this through participating in Start College Now
during his senior year of high school.

‘ A huge shout out to Keegan's faculty in Fire/EMS for
}*‘ = preparing him for a job well done.

WISN.COM
Rochester volunteer firefighters deliver baby in parking lot

The Waterford couple was on their way to the hospital, but had fo call fo
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e Gateway Technical College EMS Program
"

The HERD Center was visited by a Leprechaun today! Oh wail....it was Ed Benson, EMS Spedialty

Trainer, working with Paramedic students to hone their skills!
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Kenosha Campus

The Connection Center in the Kenosha Academic Building has officially opened and
students are excited about the service and ability to have a food bank available for them
if needed.

The Kenosha Campus is busy with lots of activities and events taking place. April 2,
2024, Haribo Hall was a voting location for the City of Kenosha. April 12th the Hispanic
youth career fair will be held in several different areas of the Kenosha Campus. And
April 16th the PTA pinning ceremony will be held at the Madrigrano Conference Center.
This seems to be the “unofficial” kick- off to several Spring graduation events. National
Signing Day will be held on April 17th at Haribo Hall and the NSLS induction ceremony
will be held at Haribo Hall on April 25th.

Horizon Center
No updates for Horizon center. Fully operational at this time.

Racine Campus
Rooms L202 and L204 in the Lake Building have been tentatively identified as the future
campus Connection Center.

iIMET Center

Gateway was invited to participate in the Society of Manufacturing Engineering (SME)
Manufacturing Imperative - Workforce Pipeline Challenge along 24 other colleges. The
kickoff meeting was held at the SC Johnson iIMET Center on March 14, with the SME



team, Gateway faculty and staff, and industry partners. A report and strategic plan will
be prepared and shared with our industry partners as we begin our work on this
collaboration.

Women in Manufacturing Day 2024 was held at the SC Johnson iMET Center on March
22. This event brought in middle and high school students as well as other members of
the community to meet with Gateway faculty and companies to learn about careers in
manufacturing and skills trades.

School of Pre-College and Momentum Programs

The ELL Program teaches English to students who have come to Gateway from all
parts of the world. Some of the countries represented are: China, Japan, Mexico,
Ukraine, Honduras, Nicaragua, Columbia, Russia, Peru, Ecuador, Venezuela,
Guatemala, and the Dominican Repubilic.

During the month of March, ELL students from Elkhorn, Kenosha, and Racine were able
to take a field trip to the IMET Center to view the FAB lab.



Four STEM Scholars are on schedule to graduate at the end of the Spring 2024
semester. Two additional scholars are scheduled to graduate at the end of the Summer
2024 semester. STEM Scholars Coordinator, Sabrina Morgan is working closely with
each student on their transfer to the 4 year partner institution.

School of Business and Transportation

Steve McNaughton, Greg Patchel and Craig Czerwinski attended the Redbird Migration
2024 conference where flight training professionals attend presentations from a wide
range of industry leaders and small group breakout sessions tailored to meet the goals
of attendees. Migration provides solutions to the real-world problems facing flight
training organizations, flight instructors, K-12 aviation educators, and their students.

School of Health

The School of Health recently held its 3rd annual Interprofessional Simulation Event on
3/16/24. Multiple programs across School of Health and School of Protective and
Human Service participated in the event and also included representation from Flight for
Life and Racine Fire Department.

The School of Health nursing program is now recognized as a continuing education
provider for the Wisconsin Nurses Association.

There has been a continued expansion of the Nursing Assistant program contract for
services sections. There’s a significant need from our high school partners, including
rural schools and out of district schools.

School of Manufacturing, Engineering and Information Technology

David Aguirre, IIOT technician, and Chris Perez, Dean of School of MEIT each
presented at the Whitewater University Innovation Center’s “The 3 Components of Al for
Business” event. Chris discussed the addition of Al courses into the Data Analytics
Specialist associates degree program while David talked about advances in [IOT and

Digital Twin technology at the SC Johnson iIMET Center.

The School of MEIT held the spring Industry Advisory Committee meetings for many of
our academic programs. The spring meetings coincided with our annual Reverse
Career Fairs and the opportunities for students to network with company
representatives and explore career opportunities and showcase their education and
skills.
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The IT program faculty and academic advisors met on March 1 at Burlington Center to
discuss curriculum, enrollment and other related issues.

Thirty four students from the IT Software Developer Program attended WMCPA's ICON
2024 Conference.

NEXT-GENERATION CAREERS . o
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We have 9 dig.IT students that will be traveling to Shreveport, LA to attend the USITCC
(U.S. Information Technology Collegiate Conference) sponsored by the Foundation of IT
Education (FITE) and our club's national affiliation Information Technology Students of
America (ITSA).



Angela Pocklington, GTC Student Ambassador, landed a paid internship with Kisco
Systems at the conference. Kisco is taking her to the COMMON conference in Texas in
May and if all goes well the internship will lead to a full time position.

High School Partnerships

The High School Partnerships Team was busy in March connecting with students, high
school partners, legislators, and the community, demonstrating our dedication to
supporting student success and fostering opportunities for educational advancement.
Dual Credit Registrations:

e Successfully wrapped up 99% of dual credit registrations for the 2023-2024
school year.

e Projecting a significant increase in unique students, with a projected count of
7,610 compared to last year's 7,322, showcasing the department's growth and
impact.

High School Counselor Lunch N Learn (March 5th):

e Hosted a successful High School Counselor Lunch N Learn event covering
crucial agenda topics.

e Agenda topics included updates on the gateway program, Aurora business
partnership, Gateway promise, dual credit opportunities, as well as updates on
NSS (New Student Services) and FAFSA.

Presentation at Badger High School Board Meeting (March 11th):

e Presented at the Badger High School Board Meeting, highlighting Badger's
strong commitment to dual credit programs.

e Emphasized the significant positive impacts of dual credit programs on students'
academic and career pathways.

Youth Apprenticeship Day at the Capitol (March 13th):

e Participated in Youth Apprenticeship Day at the Capitol in collaboration with
Elkhorn Area School District.

e Students engaged with local representatives, sharing personal stories on how
Youth Apprenticeship programs are positively impacting their lives and futures.

Gateway Edge Info Session (March 14th):

e Attended the Gateway Edge Info Session at the Elkhorn Campus, actively

participating in promoting and recruiting for cohort 2 of the program.

Program Effectiveness

On 03/06/24, the Civil Engineering programs hosted an orientation session for the new
Business and Industry Leadership Team (BILT) model being piloted through a national
project with the Center for Occupational Research and Development (CORD). Fifteen
local employers joined the virtual call to learn more about the model and a meeting
scheduled for 04/05/24 to review necessary knowledge, skills and abilities (KSA's) for
the program area. Employers had an opportunity to engage with faculty and academic
leadership and to pledge their commitment to the new employer engagement model.



On 03/19/24, the faculty and dean subgroup of the college’s Student Assessment
Committee met to finalize a new assessment plan and process, which will be
implemented beginning with the 2025-26 academic year assessment cycle. Participants
also reviewed a tentative communication and implementation plan which will be
launched in 2024-25 to help faculty understand the need for a new assessment plan
and process and its projected impact on student and program success.

On 03/27/24, the Director of Academic Excellence submitted the Concept Review and
Program Approval packets to WTCS requesting approval for a new Dental Hygiene
associate degree. The program is expected to be approved at the next WTCS Board
meeting on 05/21/24. Shortly after the program approval is received in May, a team of
college experts will convene to establish the program implementation plan and timeline.

Institutional Research

The 2022-23 Graduate Outcomes Survey is now complete and the results are available
on this public dashboard. This year’s results revealed a 92% employment rate, with
72% employed in jobs related to their degree. Among graduates who are employed full
time, the median annual salary is $59,055. Overall, satisfaction was high with 93% of
graduates reporting they were satisfied or very satisfied with their training at Gateway.
Check out the dashboard to learn more.

Grants Office

Gateway has been awarded all grants the college applied for through WTCS for
2024-25. These grants include 5 competitive State grant awards: 1 Developing Markets
grant for Respiratory Therapy, 2 Career Pathway grants for Human and Protective
Services and Uniquely Abled Adults, 1 Core Industry grant for HVAC, and 1 Completion
grant for the Men of Color program. Gateway was also awarded the following
formula-based grants: 1 Professional Growth grant, an Adult Education and Family
Literacy grant, and 6 Perkins grants.

In March, the Grants Office worked with the School of Health to submit the Dental
Hygiene grant application. The Grants Office additionally worked with the High School
Partnerships department to submit a Department of Workforce Development Youth
Apprenticeship grant as well as a State of Wisconsin Allied Health Professional
Education and Training grant for Gateway’s Nursing Assistant Dual Credit program.

Organizational Excellence

The Spring 2024 IPEDS surveys and the annual Higher Learning Commission financial
and non-financial surveys have been completed. Organizational Excellence (OE) would
like to thank internal partners Sharon Johnson, Selina Bohn, Travis Jansen, Kaitlyn



Pflieger, Pam Lowery, Samantha Duzak, Alan Pinkerton, Zar Matic for their work in
getting these surveys completed.

OE is part of the Data Governance Steering Committee and we have submitted our
initial Data Governance Policy to the ELC for approval. This work is vital to the safe,
secure and unambiguous data operations of Gateway.

BUSINESS & WORKFORCE SOLUTIONS (Matthew Janisin)
Gateway Industrial Design Fab Lab

4H “Art 4 All” at Raymond School

Gateway Industrial Design Fab Lab is no stranger to the arts. The Lab has spearheaded
multiple cross discipline arts initiatives, such as “Digital Transitions New Tools new Art”
with the Kenosha Public Museum in 2017, and regular participation with “gET bEHIND
the aRTS”, from 2017 through 2020. Gateway Industrial Design Fab Lab even hosted
poetry events with both the Kenosha Poet Laureates and nationally recognized poetry
organization “Bonk!” which held its final event last year. More recently, the Fab Lab is
proud to be a part of Graphic Design, as the program relocated to iIMET Center. This
year was the third year the Lab participated in “Art 4 All” at Raymond School. Students
generated fantasy animals in Tinkercad and then 3D printed them. There were two
sessions, and just under thirty students participated — pushing their creative thresholds
while experiencing CAD and being exposed to advanced manufacturing.
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Foreign Exchange Students visit the Lab

Elaine Asma brought 23 foreign Exchange students to experience the Fab Lab.
Students had an opportunity to run the 3D Printers and customized designs to engrave
on tumblers. We look forward to them returning next month.

Home School Medical Prints Workshop

Home school students participated in a 3D printing workshop dedicated to medical
studies. Students printed brains and hearts. The Lab showcases how additive
manufacturing has permeated the medical and dental fields and kids got to see some
3D printed teeth, made as educational models for the dental assistants program.
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Fab Lab visits Pathway High School Milwaukee

Gateway Industrial Design Fab Lab had an opportunity to visit Pathways High School in
Milwaukee for its trimester project presentations. Pathways is a truly unique Charter
School dedicated to project based learning and core skills. It uses a defense style final
presentation instead of conventional grades.

The Lab also had a long overdue chance to visit Rockwell International Automation.
Joseph Zacarria showed off the interior agriculture initiative.

NC3 Certifications
Dremel certifications were held this month for Kenosha Correctional Center. REAL
School did their first PMI module, and KTEC is doing PMI and Tormach CNC.

Alternative Growing continues Design and Build
Alternative Growing classes continued working on their hydroponics rigs. Teams are

focusing on CNC and modular design as they move into their main construction phases.
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Architecture in the Lab

Architecture students also continued their exploration of advanced manufacturing and
its connection to design. Students used CNC to carve scaled landscapes to use while
designing and prototyping an enclosure.

Women in Manufacturing

Gateway held its annual Women in Manufacturing this month. The BWS staff served in
the preparation and execution of this event designed to attract females into
manufacturing and the trades. One hundred and forty participants visited IMET Center
to learn about amazing careers in manufacturing, civil engineering, the trades and
apprenticeship. Students listened to panel discussions, learned about virtual reality,
welding and did a variety of hands-on activities. Employers were on hand to discuss
possible career opportunities.

{WOMEN*
=\

=
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The Fab Lab conducted a CNC coding challenge.

Girl Scouts CO2 Design and Racing Challenge

Two Girl Scout troops, twelve scouts total got to learn about CAD as they designed CO2
cars to race. Scouts were working towards their Automotive Design Badges. They
learned 3D printer setup and had a presentation on automotive design from Bucher
Automotive Technician and student volunteer Zane Niles. The troops will race their CO2
cars at the next meeting.
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CNC Claw Game / Intro to Manufacturing in the Lab

Engineering instructor Brett Blasiman assisted in setting up Shopot as a crane game.
Participants enter coordinates on an X and Y axis to try to win a prize. Staff and
students stopped in to help check it out, including REAL School classes in Electrical and
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Intro to Manufacturing. Gateway Industrial Design Fab Lab looks forward to great fun
and CNC at our next event!

COMMUNITY AND GOVERNMENT RELATIONS (Stephanie Skiba

Community and Government Relations

The spring continues to be a busy time of year as we engage in our communities in a
variety of ways. We have been a part of meetings, board discussions, events with the
Three Harbors Council, Boys and Girls Club of Kenosha, the Kenosha Public Library
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Foundation, the local food banks,the United Ways of Racine and Kenosha counties and
WCEDA plus many more!

We continue to work on branding and signage around the college. We have finished the
new signage on the Racine campus and have begun the Kenosha Campus. Elkhorn
will be starting soon.

The Wisconsin Women for Higher Education Leadership conference took place at UW
Stout with wonderful speakers and good attendance.

We have started to work with TRANE on a few sustainability monitoring reports on our
buildings. This will allow us to take a closer look at energy usage around our
campuses.

The Center for Sustainable Living (CSL) continues to be busy with field trips and
workshops. To date there have been about 750 visitors to the CSL.

Foundation

Gateway Foundation thanks our donors whose generosity transforms the lives of
students every day. As of March 31, 2024, 464 donors chose to help Gateway students
through the Foundation by contributing $725,590.

The generous gifts were from individuals (including Gateway faculty and staff as well as
alumni) and organizations (including businesses, foundations, and service clubs).
Donors have contributed to areas such as the mission of the Foundation, student
scholarships, the endowment, The President’s Opportunity Fund, the Gateway Promise
Endowed Fund, student emergency funds, the WGTD Program Fund, the Short-Term
Training fund, Foundation Scramble and the Innovation Celebration.

We were so fortunate to receive the following gifts and pledges from organizations

e American Truck Historical Society ($1,500) American Truck Historical Society
Beer City Chapter Scholarship

Balestrieri Environmental & Development ($1,554.72) 2024 Foundation Scramble
Compass Financial Partners (1,036.58) 2024 Foundation Scramble

Davey Company Foundation ($4,000) Dave Foundation ArborGrant Scholarship
Fidelity Charitable ($1,000) Dr. Nicholas J. & Joy A. Covelli Scholarship

IBC Engineering Services, Inc. ($1,36.58) 2024 Foundation Scramble

Martin Petersen Company, Inc. ($1,000) 2024 Foundation Scramble

Nielsen Madsen + Barber ($1,295.65) 2024 Foundation Scramble

Partners in Design Architects, Inc.($10,000) 2024 Foundation Scramble
Schwab Charitable ($1,000) Paul & Dorise Brandenburg Memorial Scholarship)
State Bank of the Lakes ($1,036.58) 2024 Foundation Scramble

Three Harbors Council — BSA ($1,000) 2024 Foundation Scramble
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Mark your calendar today for the 30" anniversary of the Foundation Scramble. The
event will be held on Thursday, May 23, 2024, at the Hawks View Golf Course in Lake
Geneva.

Sixty-five (65) students have received assistance through the emergency grant program
as of March 31, 2024. The Foundation’s Student Emergency Funds have helped 54
students with a total of $36,455 in support of tuition, utilities, transportation, dependent
care, and food. Thanks to a grant from the Wisconsin Technical College System to the
College, $7775 for rent, transportation, and utilities has been granted to 15 students.

The Foundation’s Facebook currently has 798 followers.

The Alumni Association’s following on Instagram is 78. Its LinkedIn following has grown
to 303.

Marketing

Final planning and preparations are taking place for the Kenosha and Elkhorn Celebrate
Earth Day events that will be held on Saturday, April 20 on the Kenosha and Elkhorn
Campuses. The community is invited to enjoy children’s activities, environmental
displays, electronics recycling and hands-on activities. A full schedule of events for
each campus can be found at www.gtc.edu/earthday.

Work continues on the upgrade of Gateway’s website Drupal 7 to Drupal 10. The web
team is busy working on final review, troubleshooting and launch planning. This is a
substantial and required upgrade to the college’s web CMS that must be completed this
year.

We are working to promote Summer semester enroliment including a registration push
for continuing students as well as upcoming digital campaigns targeting non-returning
students, prospects and guest students (area college students home for the summer).

WGTD

WGTD and Wisconsin Public Radio are busy getting the word out about pending
changes in the two-network system that has served Wisconsinites and beyond for
several decades. WGTD and its two Walworth County translators will become part of
WPR’s new news and talk network. Many things will stay the same but there will be
additions, deletions and new options for listeners. The overarching goal is to better
serve the public with the resources that are available. More information is at wgtd.org.
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LEARNING INNOVATION DIVISION (Jeff Robshaw)

Information Systems

The implementation of Ellucian’s / Campus Logic’s Student Forms is in progress.
Campus Logic was previously acquired by Ellucian. The first use of this product will be
to provide the updated-for-2024 Financial Aid forms.

The integration between the Colleague ERP and the Brightspace LMS is now being
used in production for 2024 Summer. At this time 2024 Summer student registrations
are being sent. This integration will automate the sending of Students, Staff, Courses,
and Enrollments from Colleague to Brightspace.

The implementation of eTranscripts is in progress. eTranscripts will allow students to
request and transfer their transcripts digitally.

Information Systems is supporting the Moonshot for Equity project by providing
requested reporting. The Colleague Ul servers are being upgraded to a new OS and Ul
version.

Seven |.S. servers are being upgraded because their current Operating System is
nearing end of support.

Information Technology

| am thrilled to report the completion of our network edge switch replacement projects
and our Google Drive file migration project. These large scale projects took an
extraordinary level of skill, teamwork, and coordination to complete with minimal
disruption.

Our security team has been hard at work laying the foundation for our privileged access
management system. Most of the groundwork has been completed and the team will
start onboarding systems and accounts to secure access to these privileged credentials
to further improve the college's cyber security posture.

After the Spring 2024 term is completed, we will begin deploying our new upgraded
perimeter firewalls. We’ve experienced several periods of strain on the capacity and
capabilities of existing firewalls and this hardware upgrade will provide us the additional
resources and overhead required for our usage as well as provide us the capability to
upgrade our Internet bandwidth. We are in the early stages of exploring the engineering
and cost associated with upgrading our Internet handoff and bandwidth capabilities.

The IT team is working hand in hand with the Endpoint team to ensure our early
Windows 11 deployments meet our network requirements and security standards.
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End User Computing and Distance Learning

The CST’s have completed about 75% of the IT program computer replacements. Once
all the computers have been installed, we will work to transfer some of the dated
equipment to the IT Program for students to use those computers in support of
instructional activities. Students use these machines to learn to remove and replace
components as well as learn to troubleshoot computers. At this same time, we will take
the oldest IT equipment and make sure it goes through our disposal process.

The Dlistance Learning team has been continuing to work on making sure we are ready
to roll out Brightspace for the Summer Semester. They have been working more and
more with faculty to answer questions as we get closer to the roll out.

The Multimedia team has been working on room upgrade planning for this fiscal year. A
large number of room upgrades are scheduled during the summer semester.

We have begun to receive equipment for the Haribo Hall multimedia upgrade. The
timeline for that project is right on track. Target completion date of that project is going
to be May 29th, 2024.

The Endpoint team has been working on preparing computers for the Engineering
program, as the IT computers have been fully provisioned. They are also working with
IT on our Windows 11 provisioning process and we will begin providing Windows 11
computers to staff and faculty in the very near future.

ENROLLMENT (Stacy Riley)

Spring enroliment remains positive 10.1% FTE. Year-to-date enroliment, including
summer, fall, and spring is positive +7.0% FTE compared to this time last year.
Additionally, student headcount year to date is positive +5.4%. Summer and fall priority
registration opened on March 18. Currently Summer enrollment is positive 12.4% FTE
and Fall enrollment positive 3.3% FTE compared to this time last year.

STUDENT AFFAIRS (Stacy Riley)

Admissions

The Admissions department saw an increase in both applications and document intake
in March compared to February. The team processed 631 supplemental item
documents in workflow in March (compared to 495 in February) and 877 applications
and program modifications (compared to 683 in February). Investigation was done into
the use of the "request to add a second program process'' for students who wish to
intentionally pursue a 2nd academic program prior to completion of a first. It was
determined that the process is working appropriately and that approx 61% of requests
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were approved. Those that were "denied" were truly those who did not meet minimum
eligibility criteria or those who did not follow the process appropriately.

Since June 2021-Dec 2023:

537 Request to Add a Second Program forms have been submitted with 301 requests
being approved.

New Student Specialist (NSS)

During the month of March, the NSS team was very busy helping incoming students
with their applications as well as preparing the high school students to register for their
Start College Now classes in April. The team hosted many appointments on campus,
both in person and online or over Zoom, as well as their regularly scheduled visits to our
local high school partners. They scheduled and hosted several Get Ready Application
Workshops to allow groups of students to get assistance with their applications at the
same time. The members of the NSS team also organized and, or participated in
several events on and off campus. They hosted campus tours for individuals and for
groups like the freshmen students at Big Foot High School. They hosted application
workshops for Contract For Service Nursing Assistant classes at East Troy, Union
Grove and St. Catherine's high schools. They did an ESL presentation at Park high
school. The group also hosted large campus events like the African American Adult
Empowerment Conference, Women In Manufacturing Expo at the IMET center, and the
Explore Gateway event featuring Protective and Human Services programs at the
Elkhorn campus. Off campus, members of the team represented the college at the Lake
Geneva Community Career and Job fair, the College of Lake County Tech Campus
college and career fair, and the annual Kenosha County Expo.

Financial Aid

The Financial Aid Office has been busy preparing for the 24-25 school year. Daily
monitoring updates from Ellucian, Department of Education and NASFAA (National
Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators) on the FAFSA and needed
software updates. Team members have regularly attended webinars held by the
Department of Education, the College Board and other entities that can help us to
monitor and navigate the numerous changes. Busy preparing our system, working to
understand our new StudentForms system, and communicating to students on our
progress for the 24-25 year.

Student Finance Specialists (SFS)

During March, the SFS presented at the HS Counselors Lunch N Learn providing an
update on the 24-25 FAFSA implementation. They also supported FAFSA Completion
events at Burlington and Park High School. Team members have been preparing for
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April Financial Literacy Month and the upcoming Community FAFSA event to be held
this month. They have seen an increase in students requesting FAFSA assistance for
the 24-25 school year.

Academic Advising

Advisors saw an increase in student appointments during the month of March with
registration opening for the Summer and Fall 2024 terms. Prior to registration opening
on March 18th, Advisors have been meeting with students to update or create new
academic plans for new and continuing students.

Academic Advising Week was March 18th - 22nd. During this time Advisors hosted
“Academic Advising Cookie Connection” tables on the Racine, Kenosha, Elkhorn and
IMET campuses. Students were able to talk with an Advisor, learn more about our
services and take a treat (cookies) and some advising swag. Students also were able to
vote on the Academic Advisor of the Year award. The winner will be announced within
the coming weeks.

Career & Employment Services (CES)

March has been an extremely active month for CES. CES participated in the following
events and activities: the Transfer Fair on Kenosha Campus with area colleges,
students, and faculty where we assisted students in planning their education after
Gateway; Supported students at the Horticulture & Urban Forestry Career & Internship
Fair; Partnered with NSS's at the Lake County (IL) Tech Campus Career Fair to
educate, provide information, and attract Lake county prospects; Conducted several
DSS workshops on various career and employment topics; Conducted outreach in the
LSC's on each campus targeting DSS clientele; Conducted a resume workshop for
Building Trades class; In collaboration with faculty and Recruitment welcomed over 100
prospective students and 5 employers to the Protective & Human Service Career Expo;
In collaboration with several departments and faculty, welcomed over 100 participants
and 23 employers to the Women in Manufacturing day with hands-on activities to learn
more about occupations within the manufacturing and the trades; Prepped classes for
the Reverse Job Fairs; Co-hosted HVAC, Facilities Maintenance, and Building Trades -
Carpentry Reverse Job Fair; Co-hosted Advanced Manufacturing and
Electromechanical Maintenance, and Mechanical Design Reverse Job Fair; Co-hosted
Welding Reverse Job Fair; and Co-hosted Information Technology Reverse Job Fair.

Tutoring Services
Libraries

The Libraries ran "Fuel Up for Finals Week " (April 8-12) which occurs at the end of
each semester to support students with snacks, de-stressing coloring pages, and
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therapy dogs for relaxation. The Elkhorn Library created a display to celebrate Financial
Literacy featuring resources from the library collection, and from Gateway's Financial
Aid department.

Student Life

Student Life and Strengths worked together to host the annual Baked Potato Bar and
Easter events. Students are able to participate in the Wellness events for the end of the
term. The Strengths Coordinator participated in the Glow Conference as a keynote
speaker. During this presentation, the Strengths Coordinator was able to discuss how
Strengths can be leveraged in leadership. On April 12th, the USG Student Leaders and
Advisor will attend the final Wisconsin Student Government Meeting at Mid-State
Technical College. District Campus Ambassador Angela Pocklington and the Student
Life Coordinator will attend the WTCS State Ambassador Event from April 17th to 19th
in the Wisconsin Dells. During the welcome at MooseJaw Pizza, Gateway Technical
College will facilitate "Creating Connections."

Learning Success Coaches

The Learning Success Coach for the Nursing program attended the NCLEX review as
the 4th semester nursing students are preparing to take the NCLEX state board exam.
Their Pinning ceremony will be held on Friday April 26th. 2024. Learning Success coach
is assisting in creating the first work based learning employer readiness badge
certification. This employer badging will support employers who are working with

Human Service Interns.

Impact Program

Testing Services
OFFICE OF DIVERSITY, EQUITY & INCLUSION (DEI) (Tammi Summers)

D365 - Submitted by Jomarie Coloriano

Multicultural Support Specialist (Desmar McDuffie)

TALENT & CULTURE (Jacqueline Morris

Training and Development participated in a DEI Policy Review session for policy 1-260
Professional Development Funds. A small committee reviewed the policy for
inclusiveness and clarity. The Executive Leadership Council will review the proposed
changes to the policy for approval.

The Training Development Manager completed the Gateway to Literacy program
designed to help Gateway staff learn about best practices in reviewing and presenting
data.
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Training and Development collaborated with the Director of High School Partnerships
and two members of local high schools to create training. Employers who participate in
the Youth Apprenticeship program, funded through a grant from the Department of
Workforce Development and overseen by Gateway, are the audience for the training.
The training would provide information about mentoring youth and reporting
requirements for the program.

Training and Development also updated and launched the newest version of the
Gateway Journey in Red Hawk Tech. Now running with version 6.1. Stickers have been
replaced with badges that are now displayed on your Red Hawk Tech Badges and
Levels landing page.

Jacqueline Morris and Alan Jelinek participated in Read Across Kenosha 2024.
Throughout the event, it was evident that we share a profound understanding of the
importance of reading in shaping the future of our young people. Reading is not just a
fundamental skill; it is the gateway to knowledge, imagination, and endless possibilities.
We were excited to be a part of sharing literacy and possibility with the students!

A COMMUNITY LITERACY EVENT

T MARCHT,2024

United Way of United

I Kenosha Coanty
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FINANCE, ADMINISTRATION & FACILITIES (Sharon Johnson)
Community Connectedness

Grants Update

Facilities

FY 2024 - 2025 Budget Update

Safety and Security
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